
 
 
College of Arts and Sciences 

DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER AND INFORMATION SCIENCE 

1202 Univers i ty  of  Oregon,  Eugene  OR 97403-1202  

T  (541)  346-4408 F  (541)  346-5373 www.cs.uoregon.edu 

An equal-opportunity, affirmative-action institution committed to cultural diversity and compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act 

 
 

February 11, 2020 
 
Representative Diego Hernandez 
900 Court St. NE, H-373 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
Dear Representative Diego Hernandez, 
 
This is a letter in support of HB 4098: Computer Science State Strategic Plan. 
 
Here at the University of Oregon (UO) we are working hard to address issues of 
diversity. Our Department of Computer and Information Science is continually 
exploring ways to broaden participation in computer science, such as by pursuing 
the recruitment and mentoring of women and under-represented minorities, and 
helping them to graduate with degrees in computer science. Many of the students 
at the UO are from Oregon. It is my understanding that improving K-12 computer 
science education in Oregon would contribute to more diverse enrollments in 
computer science here at UO. This would help the state of Oregon contribute even 
more to the advancement of science, which would in turn provide important 
societal and financial benefits to Oregon and the United States. I support HB 
4098: Computer Science State Strategic Plan. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
 
Anthony J. Hornof 
Professor 


